TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES OF PLANNING COMMISSION

JUNE 8, 2010

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, King, Thompson, Walworth, Spencer, Tomlinson and Goossen (7:40 PM).

Absent:  None

Others:  Grobbel, Briggs

Audience:  5

1 Meeting convened at 7:31 PM.

2 Agenda content was approved.
3 Correspondence, etc:  1. MTA seminar on “Nine Golden Rules of Defensible Decision-making” to be held in Gaylord July 14th.  Scott recommends attendance if anyone is interested.  2.  HalfMoon LLC seminar “Michigan Land Boundaries and Access Rights” in Lansing July 14th.  3.  Announcement in the Elk Rapids News 6-3-2010 that Deb Comber and Dennis Schneider have purchased Portside Treats in Elk Rapids.   3.  Reminder that the Veteran’s Memorial Committee is having a public meeting at the township on June  17th at 7:00 PM to gather views and opinions about a Memorial at the Lakeview Cemetery.
4 Motion by Walworth to approve the minutes of May 11, 2010 as prepared was seconded and passed 6-0.

5 Concerns of the Public other than Agenda Items.  There were none.
6 Discussion and action PRD/PUD Zoning Ordinance Amendment.  Version 18 of the PUD/PRD ordinance amendment was discussed.  Grobbel pointed out changes as suggested by he and Graham and asked for commissioner comments.  In section 14.04 A. the words “effective visual buffer” were discussed.  Some felt it too vague and that a definition was needed.  Others felt it was ok, as it would differ from property to property, which would leave it at the discretion of the Planning Commission.  Grobbel’s intent was that it only occurs when needed, to break a sight line.  It was also suggested that the effective date of the amendment be added to the text of the ordinance as well as at the end of the completed document.  With no further discussion, the Motion by King to amend section 14.04 A, and 5.04 A as indicated in version 18 of the PRD/PUD amendment, in 15:04 A change the “when” to “if”, and in 15.04 A add the date of effectiveness is seconded by Thompson and passed 7-0 roll call vote.  The PUD/PRD document will now go back to the Township Board for their action.  Grobbel will forward two documents to Parker, one clean and one with mark ups of the changes.
7 Discussion of Village Zoning-Medical Marijuana Dispensary.  Grobbel, Scott and Graham met and discussed things that are happening “legally” around the state.  Graham generated a document “Options for Zoning Regulations concerning Medical Marijuana” which Grobbel summarized for the Commission.  In it, Graham gives options for consideration, such as whether to prohibit or regulate medical marijuana.  He does not recommend the Township prohibit medical marijuana, thus they could consider regulating it, either as a use by right or by special use permit.  Graham recommends the use by right.  Discussion of use by right and special use permit ensues.  Use by right, which is Home Occupation, is already in our Zoning Ordinance, Section 2:12.9.  Grobbel suggests creating a new section to the zoning Ordinance, which he had begun for the meeting in May.  All agree with this approach.  Grobbel will make some changes for next month and asks the Commission to consider which zones should be included.  Briggs has handout of his suggestion of the change necessary to Chapter VII “R-1” Section 7.01 C.
8 Proposed Wind Ordinance.  Grobbel has draft of Small WECS Ordinance dated April 13, 2010 for PC consideration.    His goal this evening is to entertain questions.  It is asked why Special Use vs. Use by Right.  Basically it would help deal with the noise issues.  The Commission is asked to think about this till next meeting, think of other questions, including who will be responsible for enforcement.

9 Concerns of the Public.  There were none.

10 Concerns of the Commission.  Thompson asked whether the old hall had been sold and Tomlinson replied that one offer had been received with a counter-offer made by the Township with no further action at this time.  A second buyer has also looked.  In regard to the Special Use permit issued to Deb Comber, it is asked how long that would be effective.  Briggs believes it is 18 months, but needs to double check.  It was asked about the new sign at M 88 and US 31.  Briggs answered that he is aware of the sign and it is grandfathered.  
11 With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary
